
 

   
  

 

 

Our monthly support 
is currently at 87%! 

 

Upcoming Meetings in:  

Ontario, Ohio, and 
Florida  

Please Pray for: 

Continued safety and 
health travelling to 
meetings 

8 more supporting 
churches to reach 
100%. 

Raising of $6,000 for 
Outfit & Passage 
($2,000 raised so far) 

 

 

 

Deputation Update 
The Psalmist David wrote in Psalms 86:15, “But thou, O Lord, art a God full of 
compassion, and gracious, longsuffering, and plenteous in mercy and truth.” As we 
quickly approach the Thanksgiving and Christmas seasons, Sarah and I are constantly 
reminded of God’s love, grace, and mercy in our lives. The past few months have 
been very busy for us. We have driven many miles on the road between meetings and 
mission’s conferences, yet we are never too busy or too tired to give praise and thanks 
to our great God. Sarah and I concluded our western states swing just last week and 
are now back on the east coast for the remainder of the year. We thank the Lord for 
His protection on the road over the thousands of miles we have driven! While out 
west, we were in four meetings in California, six meetings in British Columbia 
(Canada), and one meeting in Colorado.  These meetings were such a blessing to us 
and we are very thankful to have been able to share our field of Gambia with these 
dear churches. Also, during the past few months we have seen God do some 
wonderful things at the churches we have been at. We have seen young people in 
youth groups and schools commit to living their lives for God and even some 
burdened for becoming a missionary! We have also seen two people come to know 
the Lord as their Savior in the past few months. What a joy it is to see a life forever 
changed by the saving grace of Jesus Christ! Some of the ways in which God has 
allowed us to serve in the churches we have been in recently is soulwinning, bus 
ministry, and school chapels. While out door-to-door soulwinning with a church 
recently, I was able to talk with a man for about 30 minutes about the Lord. While he 
did not trust Christ that day, I was able to give him a clear presentation of the Gospel 
as well as information about the church we were at. Sarah and I also recently were 
able to be part of the bus ministry at a church. We greatly enjoyed singing songs with 
the kids that were being picked up for church and telling them about Gambia. And 
finally, one of the greatest joys recently has been the opportunity to preach and teach 
to Christian school students. From K5 to high school students, we have loved the 
opportunities recently to speak at several schools during mission’s conference weeks. 
What a joy it has been to challenge those students about living their lives for God and 
serving Him with all their heart. Our prayer is that God would call several of those 
students to surrender their lives to serve on a foreign mission field someday…maybe 
even West Africa!  
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Praise & Prayer 
God’s faithfulness is continually evident to us because of how God has used you and 
your churches to provide for our every need. We praise the Lord for how He has 
blessed us through the generous giving of God’s people, and we are happy to report 
that we are now at 87% of our needed monthly support. As a matter of prayer, please 
continue to pray that God would bring in the last bit of monthly support. Also, please 
pray that God would provide the full amount needed for our shipping container 
before we leave for Gambia in April. We praise the Lord that we have received $2000 
towards the total cost of the container. Additionally, please pray for our co-worker 
Josh Mead, missionary in Senegal, and myself as we attend in November the BIMI 
West Africa field conference in Ivory Coast. This will be a great time for me to learn 
from veteran missionaries working in West Africa. We cannot thank you enough for 
your faithful support and prayers for our ministry. May God bless each of you in a 
mighty way as you seek to uplift the name of Jesus both here and around the world.  
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